## 8 March 1952

Memorandum for: Deputy Director (Administration)

From:

Legislative Counsel

Subject:

Retroactive pay for CIA employees.

Weekly Report No. 8.

- 1. On 18 February the President submitted a supplemental budget to the House of Representatives which included the request for funds for the payment of retroactive increases similar to those allowed under the pay raise bill of 1951. The technical language submitted will empower CIA to make the necessary retroactive payments.
- 2. On 7 March the House Appropriations Committee reported out the Third Supplemental Appropriation Bill. 1952. which includes the appropriate language to authorize the retroactive pay.
- 3. This proposal is scheduled to be brought to the Floor of the House on 12 March and if approved will then be sent to the Senate.

Walter L. Pforzheimer

Orig. & 3 - Add.

1 - Col. Hansen

1 - Comptroller /

25X1A9a 1 - Stayback

"CIA Retreactive By Farmer 1953"

July 1958